August 15, 2002

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
David Pechefsky, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of August 15, 2002: Resolutions approving tax exemptions for two Preconsidered Land Use Items as requested by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development

HPD has submitted requests to the Council to approve property tax exemptions for two buildings.  For the property located at 7 W. 92nd in Manhattan, HPD is requesting a 27-year exemption.  This property is part of HPD’s Tenant Interim Lease II Program, under which occupied City-owned residential buildings are converted into tenant cooperatives for persons of low and moderate income and rehabilitated.   The value of the exemption is projected at $156,000 in the first year of the exemption and approximately $10.6 million over the entire length of the exemption.  

For the property located at 107-53 78th Street in Queens, HPD is requesting a forty-year property tax exemption for one six unit building to be developed under the federal Section 811 Supportive Housing Program For Persons With Disabilities.  Though the Section 811 Program housing is developed with financing from the federal Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”) and the City provides tax exemptions pursuant to State law. The completed projects provide rental housing for disabled persons of low income and receive operating subsidies from HUD.  The value of the exemption is projected at $4,600 in the first year of the exemption and approximately $280,000 over the 40-year length of the exemption.  

The Manhattan item is located in Council Member Brewer’s District and the Queens item is located in Council Member Addabbo’s District.  Both items have the approval of the Council Member in whose district they are located.  

